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September 14, 1984

Ms. Cynthia Sawyer

Environmental Group Leader
Container Corporation of America
North Eighth Street

Fernandina Beach, Florida 32034

Dear Ms. Sawyer:

Nassau County - AP

Container Corporation of America

No. 7 Power Boiler

Nitrogen Oxides and SQj Monitoring Requirement

The following information is provided to document the
conversations with Mr. Bruce Mitchell and me on September 13,
1984.

Mr. Mitchell has indicated that he is willing to modify the
construction permit for No. 7 power boiler to require an
emissions limiting standard of 0.70 1b/106® BTU per CFR 40,
Section 60.44(2)(3) subject to the following:

1. Certification that you have not used, are
not using, and will not utilize lignite or a
solid fossil fuel containing 25 percent by
weight, or more of coal refuse.

2. That the permit condition be changed to
limit future use of No. 7 power boiler to the
fuel input specified by 40 CFR, Section
60.44(a)(3).

Please note that we have not received the additional
information reguirad for completion of the operating permit
review for No. 7 power boiler. BAlso, please expedite the
request for approval of your alternate method for monitoring
sulfur dioxide.
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Failure to complete the action required to obtain the operating
permit for No. 7 power boiler most expeditiously will
necessitate enforcement action by the Department.

Please send me copies of all letters to the Bureau of Air
Quality Management and EPA.

Your cooperation is appreciated.

Sincerely,
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hn Brown, P.E!?
Supervisor Air Section
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cc: Bruce Mitchell
Enforcement



Nes AC 4S- 35853

Paper Mill Division North Eighth Street Phone: 904 261-5551
Fernandina Beach, Florida 32034

September .13, 1984

Mr. Bruce Mitchell

DER - Bureau of Air Quality Management
Twin Towers Office Building

2600 Blair Stone Road

Tallahassee, FL 32301-8241

Dear Mr. Mitchell:

As discussed in our phone conversation this morning, this

letter is written verification that we do:not plan to burn

lignite or 25% by weight of coal refuse in No. 7 Coal Fired Power
Boiler. No. 7 Power Boiler only burns washed bituminous coal.

My understanding from our conversation is this verification will
allow the NO, Timit to be changed from .6 1b/mmBTU to .7 1b/mmBTU,
because the .6 1b/mmBTU only applies to boilers burning lignite
or coal refuse [as stated in 40 CFR 60.44(a)(4)] and will also
add a specific condition stating we cannot burn lignite or coal
refuse.

If you have any additional questions or comments, please do not
hesitate to call.

Sincerely yours,

CONTAINER CORPORATION OF AMERICA

Cynthia L. Sawyer

Environmental Group Leader [) Ei F{
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